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ST. KENNETH  CATHOLIC  COMMUNITY  

14951 N. Haggerty Road  ~  Plymouth, MI 

W ITNESS & WORSHIP 
BELCZAKõS BULLETIN 
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CHRISTMAS/NEW YEAR OFFICE HOURS 
The next several weeks will see some slight adjustments to our 

weekday Mass Schedule and times when our office will be open for 
business. In the event of a pastoral care emergency, please call the office 
734-2-420-0288 extension 11and leave a message.  All emergency calls 
will be responded to in a timely fashion throughout the weeks of Christmas 
and New Year.  
Monday, December 19  
 Office will be open from 9:00 am until 8:00 pm  
 9:00 am Daily Mass  

 

Tuesday, December 20  
 Office will be open from 9:00 am until 8:00 pm  
 9:00 am Daily Mass  

  

Wednesday, December 21   
 Office will be open from 9:00 am until 4:00 pm  

No Morning Mass 

 

Thursday, December 22   
 9:00 am Morning Mass 
 Office will be open from 9:00 am until 12:00 noon  

  

Friday, December 23  
9:00 am Morning Mass  
Parish Office Closed 

 

Saturday, December 24 ï Christmas Eve  
 Parish Office Closed. 
 NO PRIVATE CONFESSION TODAY  
 Christmas Eve Mass at 4:00 pm; 6:00 pm and 10:00 pm Mass  
    (Choir will sing carols beginning at 9:30 pm) 

 

Sunday, December 25 ï Christmas Day  
 Parish Office Closed. 
 Christmas Day Mass at 9:00 am and 11:00 am Mass  
 
 
 

GIVING TREE SUCCESS!   
Many thanks to everyone who participated in this yearôs Advent Giving Tree: those 

who donated and wrapped the gifts, those who carried the gifts from the Gathering Space 
to the Rectory for storage, those who organized and sorted, those who checked and           
re-checked the list making sure that no one was forgotten, and those who delivered the 
donations!  It truly was a ñlabor of love!ò  The generosity and love of this parish continue to 
amaze and inspire me.  On behalf of the hundreds of individuals whose lives your 
thoughtfulness and generosity have enriched:  

THANK YOU! GOD BLESS YOU!  MERRY CHRISTMAS!  

 



       December 18, 2016       
Fourth Sunday of Advent 

ST. KENNETH COMMUNITY  

PLYMOUTH, MICHIGAN  
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THE CUSTOM OF THE POLISH CHRISTMAS WAFER 
Christmas is a time of family traditions and customs.  Often at this time, I reminisce about the past 

and remember how our family would always gather at Grandmaôs house on Christmas Eve to celebrate the 
vigil with the traditional Polish meal known as WIGILIA.  Various family members prepared nine different 
dishes.  Because of the strict fasting regulations at that time, all of the dishes were meatless.  The nine 
entrees represented the nine months of Maryôs pregnancy. 
 As the time of the meal approached, everyone would gather around the table for the customary 
sharing of the OPLATEK, the Polish Christmas Wafer.  Grandma, affectionately known as ñBusia,ò would 
take the Oplatek and reverently break off a piece and pass it on to the next family member with a prayer 
and a good wish.  We would wish each other a ñMerry Christmasò and exchange a hug or a kiss.  This 
family ceremony lasted a few minutes, but the memories of the loved exchanged lasted a lifetime.  
Afterwards, we would sit down and enjoy our meal. 
 This Christmas custom is an old one.  Perhaps you would like to make this a tradition in your family.  
Again, this year the Christmas Wafers are available at the doors of the church.  Our entire parish staff 
offers you this bread as a token of our appreciation for all that you have shared with us.  We offer it with our 
best wishes for a Christmas blessed with peace and prosperity. 
 I sincerely hope that you will take home a package of the Christmas Wafer and use them in your 
home on Christmas Eve or Christmas Day.  By the time the wafer is broken and exchanged and the holiday 
greetings shared, each member of the gathering should end up with a mouthful of wafer pieces, an earful of 
good wishes, and a heart full of love. MERRY CHRISTMAS!  
 
 

BIRTHDAY GRATITUDE!  
 I want to express my appreciation to all who made my birthday earlier this month such a wonderful 
experience.  Thank you for your kindness, thank you for the cards, thank you for your generous gifts, but 
most of all ï thank you for your ongoing support and love!  I thank God each day for my priestly vocation, 
and for this pastoral assignment and for the wonderful people who call Saint Kenneth their parish. 
 
       

READY YOUR HEART 

CELEBRATE THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
 The final opportunity for the Sacrament of Reconciliation will be Private Individual Confession ï 
there will be several priests available for Confession at 9:45 in the morning and again at 7:00 in the 
evening on Monday, December 19th. 

 
 

SNOW EMERGENCIES 
 Michigan weather is, at best, unpredictable!  Michigan winters can bring drifting snow, sleet, black 
ice, and blizzard-like conditions.  If a ñSnow Emergencyò is declared by Plymouth, please remain 
home and do not attempt to come to our 9:00 Daily Mass.  Each year, we institute this policy for your 

safety and well-being.  If you wake up and hear on the television or radio news reports that a ñSnow 
Emergencyò is in effect in Plymouth, we will cancel our morning Mass that day; the Mass intentions will be 
included in the next regularly scheduled morning liturgy (in most cases, the following day) unless we really 
get hit with a huge amount of snow.  Remember, that a ñSnow Emergencyò is different from ñSchool 
Closingò announcements.  School districts often close because of difficulty transporting students on buses 
when the subdivision streets are not plowed.  A ñSnow Emergencyò is when a local town or municipality 
decides that road conditions are too hazardous for travel; and most often includes a request that all parked 
cars be off the street so that the road can more easily be plowed. 
 
  Continue on pg. 4 
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Scripture 

Readings 
Week of December 18, 2016  

 
Sun. 12/18  Fourth Sunday of Advent  
  Isaiah 7:10-14 
  Psalms 24:1-2, 3-4, 5-6 
  Romans 1:1-7 
  Matthew 1:18-24 

 

Mon. 12/19  Judges 13:2-7, 24-25a 
  Psalms 71:3-4a, 5-6ab, 16-17 
  Luke 1:5-25 

 

Tues. 12/20  Isaiah 7:10-14 
  Psalms 24:1-2, 3-4ab, 5-6 
  Luke 1:26-38 

 

Wed. 12/21  Saint Peter Canisius  
  Song of Songs 2:8-14 or Zephaniah 3:14-18a 
  Psalms 33:2-3, 11-12, 20-21 
  Luke 1:39-45 

 

Thurs. 12/22  1  Samuel 1:24-28 
  1 Samuel 2:1, 4-5, 6-7, 8abcd 
  Luke 1:46-56 

 

Fri. 12/23  Saint John of Kanty  
  Malachi 3:1-4, 23-24 
  Psalms 25:4-5ab, 8-9, 10 and 14 
  Luke 1:57-66 

 

Sat. 12/24  The Nativity of the Lord  
  Vigil:  Isaiah 62:1-5 
  Psalms 89:4-5, 16-17, 27, 29 
  Acts 13:16-17, 22-25 
  Matthew 1:1-25 or 1:18-25 

 

Sun. 12/25  The Nativity of the Lord  
  Night:  Isaiah 9:1-6 
  Psalms 96:1-2, 2-3, 11-12, 13 
  Titus 2:11-14 
  Luke 2:1-14 
   
  Dawn:  Isaiah 62:11-12 
  Psalms 97:1, 6, 11-12 
  Titus 3:4-7 
  Luke 2:15-20 
   
  Day:  Isaiah 52:7-10 
  Psalms 98:1, 2-3, 3-4, 5-6 
  Hebrews 1:1-6 
  John 1:1-18 or 1:1-5, 9-14 

This Week in our Parish 

Sunday  December 18, 2016  

  8:30 AM Coffee & Donuts 
  8:30 AM Blood Pressure Screening 
  9:00 AM Rainbow Sunday 
11:00 AM Rainbow Sunday 
  1:00 PM Penance Service 
  8:00 PM AlïAnon 
  8:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous  
 
Monday  December 19, 2016  
  9:45 AM Penance Service 
10:00 AM Senior Exercise  
  6:30 PM St. Christine Soup Kitchen Prep 
  7:00 PM Toastmasters - Motor City  
  Speak Easy  
  7:00 PM Womenôs Spirituality 
  7:30 PM Alcoholics Anonymous (Men Only) 

   
Tuesday  December 20, 2016  

  9:45 AM Adoration 
  7:00 PM SMART Recovery for Friends &  
 Family   
         
Wednesday  December 21, 2016  
10:00 AM Senior Exercise 
                                                                                 
Thursday  December 22, 2016   

10:00 AM Prayer Blanket Ministry 
  6:30 PM Youth Choir   
 
 Friday   December 23, 2016  

    No Meetings   
       
Saturday  December 24, 2016  
10:00 AM Self Management and  
  Recovery Training 
                             
Sunday  December 25, 2016  
  8:00 PM AlïAnon 
  8:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous  

 

 

Whom do you find it difficult to welcome in your life?  

What can you do to overcome that? 
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END OF YEAR DONATIONS 
 The end of this calendar year is upon us, so it might be wise to do some tax planning prior to 

December 31st.  All donations to Saint Kenneth are tax deductible.  We can also accept stocks and 
bonds that have increased in value for a significant tax savings to the donor.  A reminder that all 
donations received on December 24th and December 25th are exempt from the 7% diocesan tax on all 
parish income; however ï the Christmas Collection is used to calculate future CSA targets. 

Since we have exceeded our 2016 CSA Target, any and all payments received or any new CSA 
donations or increased pledges generated at this time will be directly deposited into our Capital Savings 
Account ï also exempt from the 7% diocesan tax on all parish income.  Thanks to all who generously 

support our parish throughout the year! 
 
 

Age 70 ½? ñ Make a Tax-Free Charitable Gift through Your IRA 
Normally, a distribution from your IRA is taxed as ordinary income. However, federal tax 

legislation enacted in December 2015, allows you, if you are 70½ or older, to make a direct gift from 
your IRA to Saint Kenneth CSA. Unlike prior years, this legislation has no expiration date. The IRA 
charitable rollover law may provide a very good charitable giving vehicle if you are age70 ½ and take 
the standard deduction rather than itemize deductions on your tax return. The law may also allow you 
to avoid a tax increase on your Social Security benefits. Thus, your IRA could be considered a special 
fund for distributions to the Church and charities without the normal consequences of reporting 
additional taxable income. The distribution must be from your IRA, not a 401(k) or other retirement 
plan. However, consult with your financial or tax advisor about the possibility of transferring funds from 
one of these other plans to establish an IRA, with the distribution to charity coming from the newly 
established IRA. The IRA distribution must be a direct charitable gift and not a distribution to a donor-
advised fund, a charitable remainder trust or for a charitable gift annuity. Distributions to charity cannot 
exceed $100,000 in a taxable year. To take advantage of the IRA charitable rollover to support the 
Church, please review the following helpful tips on how to handle your charitable gift correctly:   

Å Contact your IRA custodian or representative before making a gift to arrange for the proper 
transfer of funds from your IRA directly to the Church and other qualified charities. The check or other 
payment issued from the IRA must be made payable to the charity. 

Å If you have elected to have income tax withheld from your normal IRA distributions, advise 
your IRA administrator not to withhold taxes from distributions to charity. 

Å Consult your tax advisor for the tax reporting of the special election described above. While 
this topic is fresh on your mind, ask your attorney and financial advisor how to make Saint Kenneth a 
beneficiary of your will or trust or your IRA.  

These helpful tips are only for your information and are not to be considered as legal, tax or 
financial advice. You should consult with your legal, tax and financial advisors to implement the 
benefits of the IRA charitable rollover law and related matters. 

 
 
 
 Tomôs Thoughts: ñShow me one of Santaôs helpers and I will show you a subordinate clause!ò 
 

     Wishing you Godôs blessings at Christmas  
and the throughout the New Year! 

 

        Fr. Tom Belczak  

BELCZAKõS BULLETIN CONT. 
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Life has its challenges.   

If you are experiencing a job loss, a death, 
illness, trouble in your marriage or family,   
issues of aging, or other  disturbing life 

changes, consider requesting a Saint Kenneth Stephen 
Minister. These trained parishioners are compassionate, 
non-judgmental people who  understand confidentiality.  
They will meet with you weekly during your difficult time.  As 
Stephen Ministers, they can help you find strength, hope, 
and confidence. Call the Saint Kenneth   Parish office at 
734-420-0288. 

HAVE YOU BEEN 

THINKING ABOUT 

GOD LATELY? 
 

Perhaps this is a special time of life for you.  Renew 
your inner life at our parish weekend retreat for men at 
St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center on January 20-
22, 2017.  The theme is ñAbide in Me: Choosing to 
Live Faithfully in an Era of Chaos.ò  Youôll be amazed 
how much the retreat will help you find God in your 
daily experience and what peace this awareness can 
bring you.  Call in your reservation now: Lane Ritter 
(734-420-2392) or Brian Owens (248-921-6419); or 
the Retreat Center (313-286-2801).  You can also 
register online at www.stpaulretreat.org. 

The Womenôs Spirituality 
Group led by Sr. Arlene 
Kosmatka OP will meet 
Monday, December 19th in 
St. Aidan room at 7 pm and 
is open to all women. We are 

looking at Chapter 5, Becoming a Neighbor, in 
JESUS AND THE PRODIGAL      SON-THE GOD 
OF RADICAL MERCY by Brian Pierce OP. The 
author tells of attending a photographic exhibition 
of Peruvian children who are poor and 
malnourished and under the picture of an 8 year 
old boy is the statement, ñThey know I exist, but 
they do not see me.ò Is this the same situation 
with the Levite and the priest who pass by the 
victim of robbers? They do not see him but he is 
helped by the óGood Samaritanô who sees him 
and cares for him.  We would like to think that we 
are the óGood Samaritanô, but how many times do 
we not see our neighbor and walk away? What 
would it take for us to óbecome a neighborô? 
Please join us as we explore how we can go to 
ñwhere love has not arrivedò to become a 

neighbor to those who are not seen ? 

There is no meeting in December. We 
will read ñA Walk Across the Sunò by 
Corban Addison for January 17, ñA Tree 
Grows in Brooklynò by Betty Smith for 

February 21, and ñThe Shadow Catchersò by 
Hippolito Acosta for March 21.Feel free to bring 
snacks to share as we discuss these thought 
provoking books.  

Join ASCS For Nativity Night on Dec. 20 

 

All Saints Catholic Schoolôs annual Nativity Night will be on 

Tuesday, December 20th at All Saints Catholic School. The event 

is a great opportunity for families to pause and remember the true 

meaning of Advent ï preparing for Christôs arrival.  

 

The evening will begin with a procession commemorating Mary 

and Josephôs journey to Bethlehem, ending at the stable and the 

birth of Jesus. Following the procession, everyone can enjoy 

Advent crafts, story time, the viewing of familiesô Nativities, and 

snacks. The event runs from 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 

 

If you have questions, please contact Michele Santillan at 

michsoph71@gmail.com . 

SAVE THE DATE!  

LETôS MEET FOR A PINT!  

 

BLOOD DRIVEï  

January 15, 2017 
 

Give the perfect gift ï the gift of life by donating blood.  
As people get busy with holiday activities, blood 
donations often decline. Please plan on giving blood at 
the January 15th blood drive.  Cancer patients, those 
undergoing surgery, accident victims and many other 
patients rely on donated blood. Patients donôt get a 
holiday from needing blood. The need for donors is 
constant.  
 
The Red Cross will send staff based on the number of 
scheduled appointments. There are various ways to 
schedule an appointment. 

¶ A sign-up sheet will be available in the 

Gathering Space in the back of church. 

¶ The Red Cross Call Center will schedule an 
appointment when they call you. 

¶ You can visit www.redcrossblood.org. You 

will need to enter sponsor code: stken. 

 
Any questions please feel free to contact  

Sue at (734) 420-3235. 

http://www.redcrossblood.org
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Monthly Meetings: Monday, January 23 rd at 2:00 pm in the Parish Hall we will have Nancy 

Nawrocki talking about Elder Law and services available. There will also be time for socializing 
and enjoying dessert.  
Senior Book Club  meets on the 2nd Wednesday of the month at 1:30 pm in the St. Laurence 
Room.  On January 11th, the meeting will be moderated by June Ventimiglia and the book is 
THE UNLIKELY PILGRIMAGE OF HAROLD FRY by Rachel Joyce. For discussion material use 
this link http://www.litlovers.com/reading-guides/13-fiction/8972-unlikely-pilgrimage-of-harold-fry
-joyce?start=3 
Day Trips: Check the rack in the Gathering Space to get information on the following trips: 
December 21st to the Fisher Theatre in Detroit for the Carole King Musical; February 18, 2017 
for Detroit Red Wings game at the Joe Louis Arena in Detroit with an optional stop at MGM 

Casino; February 23, 2017 to The Lion King at the Detroit Opera House; For St. Kenneth 
Parishioners, Family, & Friends Only (40 people needed) on March 17, 2017 to Caesars 

Windsor ON Canada to see the Irish Rovers-Passport or Enhanced Driverôs License needed; 
April 27, 2017 to Zehnderôs Annual Ragtime Festival in Frankenmuth MI.  
Senior Exercise Class:  Each Monday and Wednesday at 10:00 am in the Sts. Kenneth-Patrick 
rooms. No experience is required. 

Technical Assistance:  If you need help with your cell phone or computer call the Parish Office 

at 734-420-0288 to set up an appointment. 

All Saints 

Connection:  

Save The Date! 
 

All Saints Catholic School 
is hosting its annual New 
Family Open House from 
10:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

on January 29, 2017.  All Saints is a preschool 
through 8th grade school with class sizes 
averaging approximately 21 students, a culture of 
service and leadership focused on Catholic 
values, and has the stateôs first-ever response 
security system in conjunction with the Canton 
Police Department. With affordable tuition plans 
available, thereôs never been a better time to 
experience All Saints Catholic School, where they 
are growing leaders in mind, body, and spirit. For 
more information, visit them online at 
www.AllSaintsCS.com or plan to attend the open 
house event. 

CSA Update as of December 12, 2016  

Target for 2016:  $184,523.00  

Pledges:  $265,267.67  

Total Paid:  $221,101.39  

Households Participating:                  769 

($80,774.67 over our target)  

Thank you to those who have already made their 
contribution to the CSA.  As you know any funds contributed 
over and above our target go into our Capital Savings 
Account for parish expansion projects.  We invite your 
support. 

http://www.AllSaintsCS.com
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Finally, on this the Fourth Sunday 
of Advent, our Gospel reading 
permits us to begin our 
contemplation of the mystery of 
the Incarnation we celebrate at 

Christmas.  The message of the angel of the 
Lord given to Joseph in his dream tells us 
much about the child that Mary bears and his 
role in God's plan. He is conceived by the 
Holy Spirit. His name will be Jesus, which in 
the Hebrew means ñYahweh saves.ò He will 
be the fulfillment of the prophecy heard in 
today's first reading from Isaiah: ñ. . . The 
virgin shall be with child . . . and shall name 
him Emmanuel [God with us].ò 
 
Our Nativity Play this past Tuesday was 
lovely.  Thanks 3rd graders for your 
participation and to Gina for preparing the 
children.  We missed seeing our show on 
Monday because of the snow day.  Enjoy 
your Christmas break and remember to be 
kind to others.  We resume our class 
schedule on Jan. 9/10. 
 
Heavenly Father, we thank you that there is 
salvation in the name of Jesus. During this 
holiday season, help us to remember that it is 
his birthday that we celebrate. In Jesus' name 
we pray.  Amen. 

FAITH FORMATION  

HAPPENINGS AT A GLANCE 
 
 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS and  
HAPPY NEW YEAR!!  

 
Classes resume week of January 9, 2017  
 
 

Just a reminder if Plymouth -Canton 
Schools close due to weather,  

NO Religious Education that night.  
 

 

 

Youth Ministry 

 Happenings... 
Contact Joanna Vaghy 

Joanna@stkenneth.org or 734-927-1253 
 

 St. Kenneth God Squad      

God Squad Gatherings  
 Happenings  

 

Upcoming dates:  
December 19 Christmas Party  

7:00-8:30p.m. 

The LOGOS Students continued the focus of 
Serving Others and participated in an Advent 
Service Blitz.  Together they made 12 no sew 
blankets, decorated 400 lunch bags for Sister 
Judie, made Christmas Cards for the V.A. 
Hospital and donated toilet paper which was 
delivered by some of the students to PBJ 
Outreach on Saturday, December 17th. 


